
 

 

CSSD                                                                                  15th July 2022 

 
Hi Everyone, 
 
Yippee – it’s the holidays!  I don’t know about anyone else but yay for the break from making 
school lunches, trying to get kids out of bed, and personally for me the chance to take a breath and 
not having to be anywhere.  It was an extremely busy term for CSSD and I am thankful we are 
through it. 
 
Update – I typed the above a week ago, the day before we were thrown into isolation as husband 
has covid – sigh,  not quite the holiday I wanted .  
 
NZAMD EXAM RESULTS 
Congratulations to all dancers for passing their exams, we received fantastic results which made 
all the hard work worth it.  We are very proud of all the dancers so pat yourselves on the back. 
 
Special mention to the following dancers who received Scholarship Nominations and will attend the 
Scholarship Awards in October: 
 
Bree James – Tap & Jazz   Keiva Ralph – Contemporary & Hip Hop 
Mackenzie Richards – Hip Hop  Tamzin Richards – Contemporary & Jazz 
Isabella Candy – Hip Hop 
 
And a big congratulations to Tamzin who passed her “Solo Seal” exams in both Contemporary and 
Jazz being our first student to complete three disciplines (having sat Hip Hop two years ago).  She 
choreographed her own routines and with very little critiquing from me she absolutely nailed them.  
Very proud mum and dance teacher! 
 
APDA EXAMS 
We now counting down to our second and final sent of exams for 2022 – 10 sleeps to go!  We wish 
all the dancers the best for successful exams, bring your smiles, confidence and x factor – you’ve 
got this! 
 
 
TERM 3 
Today I emailed all groups their new class times for the remainder of the year.  Please remember 
we start in the second week of the school term (due to APDA exams). 
 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact? 
 
Thanks, Caroline 


